
MINUTES OF THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF THE 
CITY OF NASHVILLE, ARKANSAS  

MAY 23, 2017 
 

The City Council of the City of Nashville met on Tuesday, May 23, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the City 
Hall Council Chamber for the regular monthly meeting. 
   
Presiding Officer Mayor Billy Ray Jones called the meeting to order and Mayor Jones led the 
Council in prayer.  Chief Dale Pierce led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Upon roll call, there were 11 members present, the only absent member was Jimmie Lou 
Kirkpatrick.  Others in attendance were Attorney Bryan Chesshir, Larry Dunaway, Kimberly 
Green, Mark Dale, Brent Pinkerton (SW Arkansas Radio) Dale Pierce, and Louie Graves 
(Nashville Leader).  
 
Monica Clark made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 25, 2017 meeting with 
Vivian Wright making the second.  There were 11 yeas and and 0 nays to approve the minutes. 
 
Kimberly Green, Finance Director presented the financials and explained the extraordinary 
expenses for April 2017.  Kimberly also told the council that City sales tax was down 6% and 
County was down 1% in the month of April. Another extraordinary expense mentioned was 
R&M Paving & Misc. for $237,354.00 from which money had been transferred into street from 
Franchise Fee Fund.  Other than expenses at the water and wastewater plants and mosquito 
spray there were no further out of line expenses.  With there being no questions Joe Hoen 
made a motion to approve with Vivian Wright making the second.  There were 11 yeas and 0 
nays. 
 
Larry Dunaway, Public Works Director gave a brief update on the sidewalk projects. 
 
Mark Dale, Park Director gave an update on the park projects and all the ballgames. 
 
Police Chief Dale Pierce and Fire Chief/Code Enforcement Jerry Harwell had nothing to report. 
 
In going around the table the members had no new business to discuss. 
 
With there being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by James Parker with 
several members making the second.  Meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM  
 
 
         ________________________ 
         Mayor Billy Ray Jones 
__________________________ 
City Clerk Mary Woodruff 



 


